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WELCOME TO THE ROCKY POINT E-NEWSLETTER
This is the o�cial e-newsletter for the Rocky Point Union School District.

Project Presence Across Rocky Point



Literacy Forum Formed
The Rocky Point School District has formed a Literacy Forum as part of a
review of literacy instruction and achievement districtwide.
Representatives from K-6 schools were selected from volunteers across
the district. The �rst forum was held this past June and a survey was
created that was administered to all K-6 staff. The results of the survey
were presented to the reading forum members at a follow-up meeting on
Sept. 24. This presentation of results was used to design a K-6 Literacy Initiative with both horizontal
and vertical alignment. The Literacy Forum again meet in October to further review literacy programs,
resources, and approaches that will best meet the needs of our Rocky Point students.

District Welcomes Teaching Sta� & Two to
Leadership Roles
The 2019-2020 school year brought several new faces to the district,
including 13 new educators and two new administrators.  
 
Mr. Christopher Van Cott was welcomed as the district’s new assistant
superintendent of business and Ms. Lauren Neckin as assistant principal
at Rocky Point High School. They both o�cially began their respective
roles at the end of September.

After a pilot program last year at Rocky Point Middle School when 18 educators were trained in
Foundations in Integrative Mental Health and Social Emotional Learning, the Rocky Point School
District continues this approach to meeting the social, emotional, and academic needs of its students.  
 
Led by Dr. Joshua Hendrickson, the developer of the Project Presence model for IMSEL, a clinical social
worker and an integrative health coach, the supportive approach uses three core pedagogical
approaches to develop the resilience of teachers and students, improve and enhance the teacher-
student relationship, and provide strategies to strengthen their re�ective capacities. The program
aims to increase students' physical activity during the school day through neurodevelopmental
movement-based practices, as well as enhance social skill development, increase academic and social-
emotional learning, and support the development of emotional intelligence.  
 
“This training will help to ensure that our educators are well-equipped with these skills and that by
presenting them to students, they in turn are becoming more productive, cultivating meaningful
relationships and learning to cultivate presence in their daily lives,” Superintendent of Schools Dr. Scott
O’Brien said.  
 
The recent Superintendent’s Conference Day offered many mindful workshops for staff to participate
in.
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Mr. Van Cott brings more than a decade of professional experience to this position, most recently in
the Oceanside School District as assistant superintendent for business/treasurer. Ms. Neckin spent
much of her career in the Great Neck Public Schools, where she both taught and gained leadership
skills, most recently as the department head of family and consumer sciences.  
 
Frank J. Carasiti Elementary School welcomed Jamie Adamski, counselor; Joelle Battelli, art; Rachel
Dwyer, special education; Kelly McNeill, special education; Amanda Miller, elementary education; Alexa
Bennett-Rosman, teaching assistant; Jaclyn Stockholm, teaching assistant; and Karen Trapani,
reading. Joseph A. Edgar Intermediate School welcomed Jean Costa as a counselor, Joseph Aquila
joined Rocky Point Middle School as an ELA teacher, and at Rocky Point High School Kaitlin Grady was
named a leave replacement for social studies and Thomas Walsh has been hired as a health teacher.

COMMUNITY CONNECTIONS - SCHOOL NEWS

Student
Government
Benefits from 7-
Eleven Donation
Rocky Point High School
Student Government
members Hope Lantz-Gefroh
and Jack Meyers, along with
Principal Mr. Jonathan Hart
and teacher Mr. Carl
Scalfani, were on hand at the
grand opening and ribbon
cutting of a new 7-Eleven
store in Rocky Point. The
school graciously accepted a
donation of $711 from
representatives of the
convenience store to bene�t
upcoming projects and
events of the student
government.

Retired Educators
Continue to Give
The Rocky Point School
District sends a heartfelt
thanks to The East End
Retired Teachers’
Association for their
gracious donation.
Representing the EERTA, Mr.
Robert Svoboda presented a
check for $125 to Rocky
Point High School Principal
Mr. Jonathan Hart and
guidance facilitator Mr.
Matthew Poole to bene�t a
local family in need.

Kindness in the
Community
Thank you to JAE Academic
Leadership Team members –
fourth grader Brody
Weisman, sixth graders
Brian Abran, Brogan Heinlein
and Raylee Weisman.
Seventh grader Caellum
Heinlein and Rocky Point
High School sophomore
Ryan McDonald – and Mr.
Yashowitz for your volunteer
efforts at Trinity Lutheran
Church’s “Friends Kitchen.”
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Section XI
Accolades for
Rocky Point High
School!
For its recognition as a 2018-
19 Scholar-Athlete School of
Distinction recipient by the
New York State Public High
School Athletic Association,
Rocky Point High School was
commended at the Section
XI Athletic Directors meeting
recently held in Holbrook.
Mr. Charles Delargy, the
district’s director of health,
physical education, athletics
and intramurals accepted a
plaque at the ceremony on
behalf of the school’s third
consecutive achievement as
one of only eight Section XI
schools in Suffolk County
and 35 schools statewide to
receive the distinction of
having 100 percent of its
varsity teams qualify for and
receive the Scholar-Athlete
team award during their
respective sports seasons.

Two Music
Students
Recognized on
State Level
Congratulations to seniors
Molly Lambert and Gabrielle
Bush who were selected as a
Soprano II and an Alto II
alternate, respectively, in the
New York State School
Music Association All-State
Winter Conference in
Rochester, NY from Dec. 5-8.
The rigorous process for
selecting an All-State
musician includes teacher
recommendations, audition
scores at the NYSSMA solo
evaluation festival during the
prior spring and
participation in other
performing organizations.
“Congratulations to Molly
and Gabrielle for their
ongoing dedication and for
being ambassadors for our
music program,” High School
Music Chair Ms. Amy
Schecher said.

Careers in our
Community at FJC
Kindergarten students in Ms.
Nicole Fisher and Ms. Stacie
Zumpol’s class at FJC
welcomed a special visitor
when Mr. David Vale, a local
resident and parent to one of
the students visited to talk
about his career. A member
of the federal law
enforcement’s Special
Response Team, Mr. Vale
tailored his talk to the young
students who peppered him
with questions and shared
their curiosities with the
specialized equipment – his
helmet with light
attachments, binoculars,
safety vests, a remote-
controlled robot used to
navigate small or dangerous
spots, and glow sticks that
he gifted to each child. The
investigations and missions
that Mr. Vale has been
involved in take him all over
the nation and in addition to
the tactical skills and
excitement of his career, he
takes pride in being a part of
helping to keep our country
safe.
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Middle School
Accepts State
Honors
Rocky Point Middle School
administrators and staff
accepted the building's 2019
Schools to Watch Award
during the New York State
Middle School Association
Conference.

Bike Tricks Drive
Home Anti-
Bullying Message
Rocky Point Middle School
PTA organized an Anti-Bully
BMX bike assembly.
Students learned strategies
to help peers handle bullying
situations and were treated
to some amazing bicycle
stunts performed in the
RPMS gym by the Dialed
Action Bike Stunt team.

Rocky Point STEAM Lecture Series
Dr. David Taylor, an Assistant Professor of Sustainability at Stony
Brook University, recently visited Rocky Point High School and
delivered a talk related to environmental stewardship, the
connection between literature and conservation, and his own
experiences in traveling the world to help support environmental
initiatives.
 
In this �rst of a four-part Rocky Point School District STEAM Lecture
Series, Dr. Taylor shared stories about traveling with environmental
theater groups in Cuba and the impact storytelling can have on
environmental conservation efforts. He also discussed the
development of Nassau and Suffolk counties, and how
environmental spaces have been preserved. Middle School and High
School students had an opportunity to speak with Dr. Taylor after
his presentation to discuss Stony Brook University and its role in
sustainability.
 
“The series is designed to provide students and the community
opportunities to interact with professionals in STEAM �elds and to
generate enthusiasm for pursuing STEAM-related career paths,” said
Mr. Aaron Factor, Rocky Point School District’s Director of Math,
Science, and Technology.
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Rocky Point Boasts Two Published Authors!
The Rocky Point School District has among its faculty two newly
published authors. Mr. Peter Costa, a reading teacher at JAE since 2010,
wrote the book, “Jack and the Magic Soccer Ball,” as an inspirational
story that helps to transform its main character from a struggling player
on the team to a standout participant in the sport; and Mrs. Amy Henkin,
a teacher aide at FJC penned “Poppy’s Farm,” a story inspired by
memories of an aunt and uncle’s farm that she spent many childhood
summers exploring.
 
Mr. Costa said that the book was something he has always wanted to accomplish and his many years
of coaching soccer – as an assistant coach for Suffolk Community College for �ve years, the Long
Island Junior Soccer League for Rocky Point Youth Soccer Club since 2007, the Rocky Point Middle
School team for three years and the past �ve years as the girls varsity soccer coach – was only part of
numerous reasons to complete it.
 
A hidden place full of mischief and adventures is the setting that author Mrs. Amy Henkin used for her
chapter book, “Poppy’s Farm,” a story for children of all ages to enjoy. “Every child reads at their own
pace,” she said of the story that has several interactive pages at the end of some of the chapters. “The
messages that I am hoping to send to my readers are that you should always follow your heart’s
wishes even if it doesn’t seem possible.”

Channels of Communication - Stay Connected With Us!

District WebsiteDistrict Website

The next STEAM lecture is slated for Thursday, Jan. 23.

Two Lauded for Service and Dedication
to Students
Retiring staff members Cheryl Fusco (special education teacher)
and Mary Leckie ( teacher aide) were recognized for their service and
dedication to the students and community during two recent Board
of Education meetings.
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